

...meeting community needs...enhancing quality of life."

May 29, 2019

Bob Fleshman McFleshman's Brewing Co. 115 S State St. Appleton, WI 54911

Dear Mr. Fleshman:

On May 14, 2019, the City of Appleton Health Department received your apiary application.

As part of the permitting requirements, the Health Officer must notify all property owners within a circular area having a radius of two hundred (200) feet, centered on the premises for which a permit has been requested. If a notified property owner objects to a permit being granted, he/she may file a written objection with the Health department. Should the Health Department receive an objection, the application will be denied.

This letter is to serve as notice that the Health Department has received at least one objection to your permit request and therefore your application has been **denied**.

You may appeal this decision to the Board of Health within thirty (30) days from the date of this letter. Should you choose to appeal this decision, please send your request in writing and to my attention. The Board of Health will allow you and any objectors an opportunity to be heard as to why the permit should or should not be issued. The Board of Health will affirm, modify or set aside the denial after the hearing on the matter. You will be notified of the day and time the matter will be heard.

Enclosed is a copy of the Beekeeping Permit Requirements.

Should you have any questions about this letter, please feel free to reach me at 920-832-6429.

Respectfully,

Kurt Eggebrecht Health Officer Appleton Health Department

Cc: Amanda Abshire, Assistant City Attorney